DURANGO, COLORADO 81301

December 9, 1986

Professor Bill Emerson Secretary-Treasurer, Rocky Mountain Section, M.A.A. Department of Mathematical Sciences Metropolitan State College Box 38 Denver, CO 80204

Dear Bill:

It was nice to talk to you during our conference call. It appears that plans are well under way for our spring meeting. I am sorry I will be unable to attend. I have always found our meetings to be both enjoyable and informative.

I have not set a time for the short courses for this coming summer, but have written to Bill Lucas, inviting him to teach the course. If he accepts, a definite date will be set soon. As I mentioned on the phone, I will need some money for supplies and mailing costs to advertise the course - \$200.00 should be sufficient. Please make the check out to "Fort Lewis College M.A.A. Short Course" and send it to me.

As soon as I find time, I will send you a financial accounting of last summer's short course. The section should have made about \$60.00

Have a nice Christmas and happy New Year.

Yours truly.

Gary Grefsrud